

COOPERS LANE PRIMARY SCHOOL

WEEKLY NEWSLETTER

Week Ending 27th May 2022 www.cooperslane.lewisham.sch.uk Twitter: @CoopersLaneSch



JUBILEE

Preparations for the Queen's Platinum Jubilee have started across the country and this includes us here at Coopers Lane School. Some Year 5 & 6 children have been chosen to represent the school as part of the Jubilee Kids Choir, joining over 400 children from schools across London. They will be performing on stage, outside Buckingham Palace on Sunday 5th June as part of the Platinum Jubilee celebrations. Make sure you keep an eye out on the news! We'll be having our special Jubilee Picnic on Friday 10th June, after the half term break. We have lots of fun activities planned for a whole week of Jubilee celebrations. I'm sure many of you will be planning your own events over the half term break, so I hope you have fun together, particularly over the lovely long bank holiday weekend.



Enjoy the half term break and I look forward to seeing you all back in school on Tuesday 7th June.



BE SAFE

Please remember that scooting and cycling is not allowed while on the school premises. Please make sure the children push their bikes or scooters until outside of the school gates. This is to prevent unnecessary accidents. Unfortunately, there have been a number of children injured recently after being knocked in the playground.



UPCOMING DATES

JUNE

6th Inset Day (school closed) 10th Jubilee Picnic Lunch 21st Canary Wharf Class Assembly 24th Year 1,2,3 Sports Day @ Northbrook Park 25th Summer Fair 28th & 29thSchool Photos 30th St Paul's Class Assembly



JULY

1st Year 4,5,6 Sports Day @ Northbrook Park 5th Reception Sports Day in school 6th Children meet their new teachers 7th Tower Hill Assembly 12th & 13th Year 6 Production 14th Parent/Carer Class Drop Ins (3:15-4:00pm) 15th Broadstairs Trip 19th Year 6 Graduation and BBQ/Disco 21st Last Day of Term (2:15pm finish)



THANK YOU

We made another delivery to the local foodbank this week, with all of the kind donations from families.

Remember that we have a container for foodbank donations based permanently in the school reception area. If you can spare an item from time to time, please drop it in and we will make sure it gets to the foodbank. Every little helps someone in our community.

NURSERY

The children from Nursery loved going to Forest school this week. We sat under 'The Willow and listened to the rules. (No picking no licking) As you can see the children loved climbing the tree and playing with the branches that had fallen off the tree. Jaden made a wish when he blew the dandelion. He said he wished for a Tyrannosaurus Rex!



RECEPTION

This week in Reception, we celebrated the end of our 'All Around the World' topic by looking at food around the world. We learned about different customs, celebration meals and even held our very own food tasting event! Thank you so much to all the parents who were able to provide their home dishes. What a wonderful experience for all our children!



YEAR 1

In Year 1 this week, we learnt about herbs and their uses. We used our senses of touch and smell, and recorded information about all of the herbs that we investigated....dill, rosemary, oregano, mint, flat leaf parsley and coriander. In our outside provision, we added herbs to lemon infused playdough. We stimulated our sense of smell as we touched the fresh, vibrant ingredients.







YEAR 2

Year 2 have completed their art topic on Van Gogh's sunflowers and produced some beautiful close-up paintings of sunflowers. In maths, we worked on using different resources to see patterns with numbers. In St Paul's, they were lucky enough to consolidate their learning about bees by actually spotting a bee!

We have worked so hard this half term that we are looking forward to our break!







YEAR 3

In Year 3 this week, we have been concentrating on writing our non-chronological reports on "How To Train a Dragon." We wrote about a dragon's appearance, its habitat and its personality. We did all of this on our amazing exploding books, which can be seen on the display board outside the Year 3 classrooms. A few children have also been practising their fine motor skills and wrote words and letters in shaving foam. Much fun was had by all and it smelt good too!









YEAR 4

This week, Year 4 concluded their geography topic 'London and the UK' by creating vibrant monopoly boards. The boards showcased our learning from the topic about counties, physical and human features, London landmarks and lots more. We are really proud of them.









YEAR 5

This year we have really enjoyed our Art sessions with Mrs Webb.
Over the last half term, we have been learning about how Monet painted the same thing over and over again, exploring how the light changes and how that affects everything around it. We have tried to use small dashes to let our brushstrokes be seen.
Our work is truly beautiful and we are really proud.









YEAR 6

Year 6 have had great fun this week creating their own moving buggies. We measured and sawed the wood and glued it together to make a frame before creating a circuit with a motor to power our buggy. The tricky part was putting on the wheel axels and the pulley to allow our buggies to move! We then created some fantastic designs to decorate our buggies. Congratulations to all of the winners of the big buggy race!











COOPERS LANE PTA INVITE ALL PARENTS

& CARERS TO OUR:

SUMMER FAIR VOLUNTEERS MEETING

FRI 10 JUNE AFTER DROP OFF IN THE GYM

COME ALONG & FIND OUT HOW YOU CAN SUPPORT THIS YEAR'S EVENT

CAKES & SWEET TREATS PROVIDED



Contact Us

- info-pta@cooperslane.org
- f CoopersLanePTA
- (c) Coopers-lane-pta
- ₩ @lane PTA

Back by popular demand...

For the Summer term only...

Year 6's Frozen Fridays!

On sale every Friday SOp for 1 or 3 for £1

 Money goes towards the Year 6 production

Children to give their money to their class teachers on a Friday morning

Ice pops delivered at the end of the day Friday







